
Explanation of Retraction (Hunton & Gold 2010) 

 
On November 9, 2012, The Accounting Review published an early-view version of the voluntary 

retraction of Hunton & Gold (2010). The retraction will be printed in the January 2013 issue with the 

following wording: 

 
“The authors confirmed a misstatement in the article and were unable to provide supporting 

information requested by the editor and publisher. Accordingly, the article has been retracted.”  

 
 

The following statement explains the reason for the authors’ voluntary retraction. 

 
In the retracted article, the authors reported that the 150 offices of the participating CPA firm on which 

the study was based were located in the United States. In May 2012, the lead author learned from the 

coordinating partner of the participating CPA firm that the 150 offices included both domestic and 

international offices of the firm. The authors apologize for the inadvertently inaccurate description of the 
sample frame.   

 

The Editor and the Chairperson of the Publications Committee of the American Accounting Association 
subsequently requested more information about the study and the participating CPA firm. Unfortunately, 

the information they requested is subject to a confidentiality agreement between the lead author and the 

participating firm; thus, the lead author has a contractual obligation not to disclose the information 
requested by the Editor and the Chairperson. The second author was neither involved in administering the 

experiment nor in receiving the data from the CPA firm. The second author does not know the identity of 

the CPA firm or the coordinating partner at the CPA firm. The second author is not a party to the 

confidentiality agreement between the lead author and the CPA firm. 
 

The authors offered to print a correction of the inaccurate description of the sample frame; however, the 

Editor and the Chairperson rejected that offer. Consequently, in spite of the authors' belief that the 
inaccurate description of the sample does not materially impact either the internal validity of the study or 

the conclusions set forth in the Article, the authors consider it appropriate to voluntarily withdraw the 

Article from The Accounting Review at this time. Should the participating CPA firm change its position 

on releasing the requested information in the future, the authors will request that the Editor and the 
Chairperson consider reinstating the paper. 
 

Signed: 
 

James Hunton 

Anna Gold 
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